No. DPE-GM-12/0001/2015-GM-FTS-3756
Government of India
Ministry of Industries and Heavy Industries &Public Enterprises
Department of Public Enterprises

Public Enterprises Bhawan,
Block no. 14, CGO complex,
Lodhi Road, New Delhi-110003.
Dated »tMay, 2018

OFFICE MEMORANDUM
Subject:- Recruitment Process followed in CPSEs.

The undersigned is directed to refer to Secretary, M/o Human Resource

Development (MHRD), D/o Higher Education DO No.4-177/201 5-DL dated 15 May
2018 (copy enclosed) regarding non-recognition by CPSE of degrees |/ diplomas
acquired in Open and Distance Leaming (ODL) mode from UGC recognized
Universities for the purpose of employment.

2. As recruitment to the below Board level posts are done by Board of CPSEs, the

administrative Ministries / Departments of the CPSEs are requested to advise their

respective CPSEs to take cogrizance of the various notifications / circulars / public

notices of MHRD and UGC regarding the recognition of ODL mode degree for the
purpose of employment while making recruitment in CPSEs. g
(J, N. PraSadi®®

Director

Tel: 24360736
Io:

All administrative Ministries / Departments of CPSEs.
Copy to:

. Chief Executives of all CPSEs.
. Secretary, D/o Higher Education

. NIC, DPE with a request to upload on DPE's website
. Guard file
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Ministry of Human Resource Development

h. ?ubrahmanyaﬂ‘h IAS Department of Higher Education

Secretary Government of India
D.0. No.4-177/2015-DL 01.5.2018
D.H'-—J MJJM,

This Ministry has been receiving many complaints about PSUs not
recognising degrees/diplomas acquired in Open and Distance Learning (ODL)
mode from UGC recognised Universities for the purpose of employment.

2. In this regard, it is mentioned that Government of India has
consistently maintained that degree acquired through ODL mode are valid for
!%:;";ﬁ- émployment in Govt. and PSUs. A copy of MHRD Gazette Notification is
attached. The University Grants Commission has also issued guidelines/
: g"{ circular/public notices from time to time in past for awareness of general
f } public and others on the recognition / equivalency of the ODL degrees with
~..* the degrees acquired from regular universities. In this regard, UGC has
issued a Public Notice dated 23™ February, 2018,

3. However, for the programmes for which AICTE is the regulator, its
approval for ODL courses is necessary. In brief, AICTE does not recognize
ODL degrees in subject areas other than management and information
technology. But for all other non-professional courses/degrees acquired by
individuals from the UGC recognised ODL programmes are valid degrees for
appointment to post and services in the Central Government & PSUs.

4, In view of above, I would therefore, request you to kindly issue the
necessary instructions to all the Central PSUs and Public Enterprises to take

nizance of the various notifications / circulars / public notices of MHRD

i’"’ﬁ nd UGC regarding the recognition of ODL mode degrees for the purpose of
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Yours sincerely,
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: (R. Subrahmanyam)
Smt. Seema Bahuguna
Secretary
Department of Public Enterprises
Ministry of Heavy Industries & Public Enterprises
Block No.14, CGO Complex A—”ﬁ'
Lodi Road, New Delhi-110003 ﬂamw.g
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Room No. 127, 'C' Wing, Shastri Bhavan, New Delhi-110 115 E-mail : subrahyd@gmail.com




